
Project summary
Construction on the Avon Branch expansion project is set to start soon. The project will include renovations 
and a 16,000 SF addition to accommodate a reading garden, drive-up window, expanded meeting rooms, 
technology upgrades and a dedicated space for children and youth programming. Construction is expected to 
last 12 months.  
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What’s to come in October 
• Removal of foundations from a building that used to be located on 

the property 
• Installation of an entrance along Colorado for construction vehicles
• Installation of the new transformer vault 
• Delivery of underground storm structures

On the exterior of the building, crews will be preparing to install a new 
storm water system under the parking lot and will be getting areas next to 
the existing building ready for new foundations. On the interior, crews will 
be removing finishes from the ‘construction area’ to make way for the new 
walls to come. 

Project communications
Throughout construction a monthly sidewalk superintendent will be 
published on the Avon Branch update website. Check the site monthly 
for the latest news on the project! 

While we strive to keep the library open during construction, we may have to 
close or adjust the schedule for safety purposes throughout the project. 

The latest news
In September you may have started to see changes at the Avon Branch. The 
landscape was cleared to make way for the new addition, a new power pole 
was installed along Colorado and temporary walls began on the interior. 
Crews have been busy making adjustments to the electrical and 
mechanical systems to keep the branch up and running while construction 
is in progress. 
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